

## **AGENDA REQUEST**

TO:

Mayor and City Council

FROM:

Chief Bart Aguirre

DATE

February 24,2020

**SUBJECT:** 

REQUEST TO SURPLUS OFFICER ROBERT EDWARDS (DUTY

WEAPON)

Request: Please accept this letter as a request to surplus Officer Robert Edwards' duty weapon (Glock Model 45, 9mm) serial number BKLY450 for \$1.00, which will be turned over to him for his retirement from the City of Tupelo, and the Tupelo Police Department, as permissible under Mississippi State Statue 45-9-131. In following with Tupelo Police Department tradition, I request that this weapon be declared surplus for stated reason.

Thank you for your attention in this matter,

Chief of Police, City of Tupelo

**Bart Aguirre** 



# Tupelo Police Department

## Chief Bart Aguirre

#### Memo

To:

City Council Members

From:

Chief Bart Aguirre

Subject:

Surplus and Retirement

CC:

Mayor Shelton, COO Lewis

Date:

February 24, 2020

Please accept this letter as a request to surplus Officer Robert Edwards' duty weapon (Glock Model 45, 9mm) serial number BKLY450 for \$1.00, which will be turned over to him for his retirement from the City of Tupelo, and the Tupelo Police Department, as permissible under Mississippi State Statue 45-9-131. In following with Tupelo Police Department tradition, I request that this weapon be declared surplus for stated reason.

Thank you for your attention in this matter,

Bart Aguirre
Chief of Police





### **Bart Aguirre**

From: Anthony Hill

Sent: Tuesday, February 04, 2020 1:39 PM

To: Bart Aguirre

Subject: Fwd: Notice of Retirement

#### Anthony Hill

#### Begin forwarded message:

From: Terry Sanford < Terry.Sanford@tupeloms.gov>

Date: February 4, 2020 at 1:08:51 PM CST
To: Anthony Hill <a href="mailto:Anthony.Hill@tupeloms.gov">Anthony Hill@tupeloms.gov</a>

Subject: FW: Notice of Retirement

From: Dean Bearden

Sent: Tuesday, February 04, 2020 12:57 PM
To: Terry Sanford < Terry.Sanford@tupeloms.gov>

Cc: Derek Nelson < Derek. Nelson@tupeloms.gov >; Amanda Bridges < Amanda. Bridges@tupeloms.gov >

Subject: FW: Notice of Retirement

For your information sir. Can you make arrangements for Rob to purchase his weapon?



Dean Bearden, Director North Ms. Law Enforcement Training Center 1 Finney Lane Tupelo, Ms. 38801 (662) 841-6400

From: Rob Edwards

Sent: Tuesday, February 4, 2020 12:54 PM

To: Dean Bearden < Dean.Bearden@tupeloms.gov>

Subject: Notice of Retirement

After receiving the results of my audited retirement account, PERS shows that I was eligible to retire as of January 1, 2020 so I am notifying you now that my last day to work as an instructor with NMLETC will be Friday February 28, 2020. This date could possibly fluctuate and move into March due to PERS returning my Phase 2 packet and their processing of my Form 9S. I had always intended to retire once I officially reached my 25<sup>th</sup> year but unfortunately my third involuntary deployment to the Middle East delayed PERS handling my paperwork which hampered my ability to retire on time.

I wish to purchase, as allowed by state law, my city-issued Glock Model 45 pistol (S/N BKLY450) for \$1 upon the approval from the Tupelo City Council.

Rob Edwards NMLETC Instructor